April PTO Meeting Minutes

|. Treasurer’s Report
Total of $3370 was earned from Read-a-thon

Il. Old Business
A. Outdoor Classroom

1. We have a total of $8000 that was raised the last two year for our

outdoor classroom. The new price for the outdoor classroom with materials
increase is $13K.

2. Someone mentioned Randy Boyd gives money to a few South Knoxville

schools.
3. We need someone to look into grants for new playground equipment.

4. At the May PTO meeting we need to vote on new outdoor classroom
funds to be moved to playground equipment or to keep where they are in
hopes next school year we can move forward with outdoor classroom.

a. Our fiscal year ends June 30th so a decision needs to be
made before then.

5. Allison Rosenburg asked if there is a way KCS can help with new
playground equipment.

lll. Vote on Officers for 22/23 school year.

A. Kim Day was voted in to President

B. Meagan Hill was voted in to Treasurer

C. Amanda Hays was voted in to Vice President

[1l. New Business

A. Dine Out for Dollars
a. Tuesday, April 19th 4-? at Marco’s Pizza 3018 Tazewell Pike (we get
20% of sales)
b. Wednesday, May 18th 5-9pm at Chipotle Mexican Grill. We will receive
33% of sales from this. They have online ordering and need to tell them
FCE when ordering or show fliers.
c. Marco’s Pizza in FC is willing to let us fundraise with them every month
and we are considering this for next school year 22/23.
B. Monthly Teacher Pick Me Up
a. Kim Day, our new president, is doing something for staff and teachers
for the month of April.

b. For the month of May we will do a Teacher Appreciation lunch on
Monday, May 2nd.

C. Spring Grounds Day - Saturday, April 23rd in the morning.



a. There is still availability to Adopt-A-Bed!
Kindergarten Tea - canceled for this year due to field trip conflict.
End of the Year Teacher Appreciation Lunch - Monday, May 2nd
a. Moderman Woodman and TVA Credit Union are sponsoring this.
b. This will be catered by Brown Bag of Knoxuville.
F. Teacher Appreciation Week - May 2-6
a. PTO encourages parents and students to let their child’s teacher know
how much they mean to us!
G. Field Day - Friday, May 13th.
a. PTO will purchase popsicles and supplies.
H. Pepcat Prowl - Canceled for this year since we are on time crunch and PTO
has exceeded the funds we have raised this year.
|. 5th Grade Awards Ceremony - Monday, May23 in the evening
a. PTO will purchase medals for the students
J. 5th Grade Day - Tuesday, May 24th
K. 5th Grade Signs - Tuesday May 24th
a. PTO will order around 10 more signs
b. Teachers will place in their students yards
L. Pick up 5th grade signs - Saturday, June 10th
a. Will need a couple volunteers to pick the signs up from student’s yards

mo

V. Principal Remarks

Mrs. Langston said to send emails and notes of encouragement and
praise to our teachers and staff. Let’s let them know how much they mean to us!
She was grateful for all we do for them :)

Next Meeting: 6 p.m. Wednesday, May 11th we will have a School Year 22/23 budget
meeting with new officiers.



